
Flotilla 130-02-04 Member Meeting 
Tuesday, September 27, 2016 

1900-2054, Center for Wooden Boats, Seattle 

MINUTES 
 

TIME AGENDA ITEM LEAD/FACILITATOR 

1900 Call to Order Efrem Krisher 

● 17 ​Members of Flotilla 130-02-04 PRESENT and 3 guests 
● Pledge of Allegiance 
● Introduction of guests at meeting 
● Recognition Awards:  

o Qualifications to be Telecommunications Operator: Kelli Rader 
o Recreational Boating Safety: Efrem Krisher 
o Certificates of Appreciation from SeaFair: Debra Alderman, Mike Jones, John Theiler, 

Efrem Krisher 
o Lighthouse Appreciation Certificates: Debra Alderman, Efrem Krishner, John Theiler, 

Margaret Singbeil, Charlene Whitworth-Babcock, Kelli Rader, Gordon Myers, Moti 
Krauthamer, Garrison Bromwell, Ellin Huttel McCauley and Glen McCauley 

o CG Sustained Aux service Award, 7th bronze star in excess of 5250 hours: Mary Liebert 
o CG Sustained Aux Service Award, 8​th​ bronze star excess of 6000 hours: Tom Liebert 

● Reminder about CPR/First Aid training Wednesday, September 28​th​ at Phinney Ridge 
Community Center.  

● Flotilla picnic went well, good location. A good time was had by all.  
● Honor Flight send-off was attended by Debra Alderman last Saturday. Great opportunity. Next 

flight will be in 15 October 2016. Trops with combination cover. Dress blue with combination 
cover required for return 17 October 2016. Let Debra know if you are interested and she will 
help you get coordinated.  

1920 New Business Debra Alderman 

● Female Dress blue service coats were found and will be added to the Lucky Bag.  
● Kelli Rader: Stocking Stuffer volunteering opportunities. Stockings are given to homeless 

children ages 0-17. Items are collected throughout the year and then put together. 9 
December or 10 December gather at CG base, Pier 36 gym. Friday before 08-12. Please email 
Kelli Rader what date and how many people in order to reserve your spot and notify how 
many CG AUX members will be there. This can be very competitive to get a spot.  

● Fall Fisherman’s Festival recap from Kelli Rader, Charlene Whitworth-Babcock and Garrison 
Bromwell.  

● Salmon Festival recap from Garrison 24 September 2016. Former member invited to welcome 
back the salmon. Matt Kirchner, Garrison Bromwell. We were invited back for next year 
mid-September.  

● Lake Forest Park Safety Day Michael Sealfon represented the flotilla. Lake Forest Park declared 
a boating safety week.  



● Dues are now being called for. Please pay via check to Efrem Krishner before the end of 
November. Dues are $65. Members who do not pay must be reported and disenrollment 
letters will go out in December. 

1935 Member Training Debra Alderman 

● My CG Aux demo: social networking site for Auxiliarists. Opportunity to interact and network 
with other auxiliarists across the country. Will contain training, reference materials, etc. and 
be added to over time. You can join groups of interest and provide feedback. ​My.cgaux.org 
There are many instructional videos to help navigate. Search your email regarding the site and 
there are instructions there as well. Please remember the code of conduct when engaging in 
the community.  

1955 Fellowship All 

2017 BQ Course Garrison Bromwell 

● New Members to complete the Basic Qualification Course through Aux Learning System. 
Seven module units to provide basic level of knowledge and key aspects. After the module, an 
open book test will be taken from the Auxiliary National Testing Center. Download the 
materials to use Adobe search to help answer questions.  

● Will be required of all new incoming members. Existing members should also complete it.  

2026 REYR Status Garrison Bromwell 

● REYR status will prevent you from being able to qualify and requires you to complete 
additional steps in order to qualify. The status change is automatic due to the system. Once 
you have completed steps and they are loaded in AUXDATA, your flotilla commander must 
request for you to be re-added. Garrison Bromwell can pull data if need be to help. 

● There is one more co-teaching opportunity this year for members who need their instructor 
hours. Boater Safety class 19 November 2016. Refer to events page for the Division for 
opportunities.  

2033 Volunteers Needed Efrem Krishner 

● Finance Audit volunteers: Tom Anfang, Garrison Bromwell 
● November’s meeting will be the election 
● This year’s requirements for FC and VFC: 1 year of membership, AP Status, Admin Procedures 

Class/BQ Course completion, Good Standing 
● Election Credential Committee volunteers (cannot be running for a position): Garrison 

Bromwell (chair), Mike Jones, Margaret Singbeil 

2043 Reminders Debra Alderman 

● Remember to report your hours for the year! You will not receive credit until the paperwork is 
completed 

● East Pierce Fire & Rescue Safety Day 1 October in Bonney Lake 
● Honor Flight 15 October 
● Veteran’s Parade in Auburn 5 November. Please sign up via Signup Genius. Service Blue dress 

jacket and combination cap 



● October and November meetings will be at Center for Wooden Boats 
● December meeting was changed to 13 December. Member Training and Holiday Fellowship as 

well as Change of Watch. Planning Committee: Debra Alderman, Margaret Singbeil 

2054 Closing and Adjournment 

 

 

 

 

 

 


